
MIDWEST BREEZES
The M.A.G.C.S. Nov. 2nd annual meeting was held at
Cypress Inn. Fifty-three voting members were present
and elected the officers and directors for the year 1982.
The pictures will tell you who the winners were. Also,
the inside of the first page gives you a list of all the
officers and directors and their office phone numbers.
The proposed change in the by-laws created the most
interest and required the most time. The proposed
change did not carry and was voted out. However, an
increase in dues was agreed on due to the increase in
cost necessary to keep the association as a number one
association and to fulfill the association's obligations.
Some members may have been misinformed as to the
necessity of a dues increase. This editor wants every
dues paying member to know that noneof his dues goes
toward the Bull Sheet operation. The Buil Sheet is
SELF SUPPORTING. Many times I am asked, what is
the cost per issue to print the Bull Sheet. Like
everything these days, the price has gone up. The latest
figure I can come up with, at the present time, is $2.35
per issue to have it put in your mail box.
If any of you have any news that would be of interest to
the readers of the Bull Sheet, please send them to the
editor. He sure will appreciate it. Most of you do not
realize the problem it is to get news of interest. Let me
hear from you. Thank you.

Standing I. to r. - David Meyer , Secretary-Treasurer;
John Berarducci - President; Len Berg - Emeritus; Joe
Williamson; Carl Landgrebe; Peter Leuzinger, 1st Vice
President; David Behrman. Seated I. to r. - Ken
Goodman; John Stephenson; Penny Meyer, Executive
Secretary; Roger Stewart, 2nd Vice President.

Paul Boizelle, CGCS

THE CANDIDATE WHO SERVES
"As for the sentiments that I might have... none would
precipitate more than the inner feelings that I have for
G.C.S.A.A .... its traditions, its history, and its people.
If elected, I would serve them all to the best of my
ability."
The above is the feeling and desire of G.C.S.A.A.
incumbent Director, Paul Boizelle, CGCS. Mr. Boizelle
has been actively and aggressively supporting and
working in the turfgrass industry for the past 31 years.
To many of his friends, he is known as Paul and always
displays himself as a distinguished Golf Course
Superi ntendent.
Prior to moving to Chicago, he served as Golf Course
Superintendent at Fiddler's Elbow Country Club and
Navesink Country Club in New Jersey. He was the
"Father" in the adoption of the Districting Concept in
New Jersey. The districting concept has been a success
throughout the state of New Jersey. The G.C.S.A.A.
hasalso shown some interest in this new idea.
Paul is a family man. He and wife Jeanne have four
children and five grandchildren. During the years of
watching their children growing to-become adults, Paul
and Jeanne were very active in civic and community
groups while residing in New Jersey. With his boys in
scouting, Paul served as Scout Master for thirty years.
In the Turf Industry, he has: worked on many
committees and has worked his way up through the
chairs to become President of the I Golf Course
Superintendents Association of New Jersey and the
'New Jersey Turfgrass Association. On the National
level, Paul is completing a two year term as a
G.C.S.A.A. Director. He has chaired and served on
many of the committees assigned to directors. Paul has
the desire and inspiration to continue as a member of
the G.C.S.A.A. Executive Committee.
Paul is presently Golf Course Superintendent at the
Onwentsia Club. The club members have' encouraged
him to continue to work on the National Board and have
wished him great success in the up coming election of
Directors.

The 22nd ILLINOIS TURFGRASS CONFERENCE AND
REGIONAL SHOW will again be held at the Prairie
Capital Convention Center in Springfield, Illinois. I
hope you are considering attending. The Conference
will be from December 15 through December 17. •
Although you may not have yet received a pre-regis-
tration form/program, and a reservation card for the
Springfield Hilton, they were sent recently under
separate cover. You will notice several changes have
occured in the format Q.fthe ponference"j"in .orqer to
provide an enriched educational experience.


